
We have had a fabulous, action-packed week of events at Wilms-

low Prep to mark the last week of Spring Term.  On Tuesday we 

welcomed back Mrs Neilson, who very kindly adjudicated our 

House Music Festival.  As always, the standard of entries was in-

credibly high.  At last count, over 70% of pupils were taking indi-

vidual music lessons with our dedicated team of peripatetic staff.  

A huge thank you to Mrs Wood and Mrs Smith, who have worked 

tirelessly to put this event together. 

 

On Wednesday afternoon Early Years celebrated Easter with their 

Easter Bonnet Parade.  As usual, the children came to School with 

some very creative bonnets.  In the afternoon parents and grand-

parents were treated to a range of Easter-themed songs as well as 

hot cross buns and drinks.  Well done to Mrs Milne and the Early 

Years Team and a special thank you to Mrs Broome for transform-

ing our hall with daffodils and Easter decorations.  Thanks also to 

Mrs Savage for accompanying the children on the piano and to Ms 

Byrne & Mrs Cooke for catering. 

 

This morning, visitors to School were greeted with the delicious 

aroma of a cooked breakfast, courtesy of the Parents’ Committee.  

The Big Breakfast is always a very popular event, giving parents a 

rare opportunity to eat at School  with their children.  There was 

also a silent auction this week, which ended during the breakfast 

and offered some fantastic prizes.  Thank you to all the parents 

who came along this morning and a special thank you to the Par-

ents Committee for their hard work organising this event. 

 

The winners of each lot were: 

 

EY Play Front Row Seats—Ms Henry 

F1&2 Play Front Row Seats—Mrs Saleem 

F3&4 Performance Front Row Seats—Mrs Brown & Mrs Brass-

ington 

F5&6 Play Front Row Seats—Mrs Brown  

Summer Concert Front Row Seats—Mrs Brassington & Mrs Hen-

dry 

F4 Teaching Assistant—Mrs Chambers 

Playground Duty—Mrs Estrin 

Infants Lunchtime Supervisor—Mrs Safari 

Juniors Lunchtime Supervisor—Mrs Estrin 

Lunch with your child—Mrs Saleem & Mrs Brassington 

One Hour French Conversation with Mme Ward—Mrs Hendry 

Christmas Dinner with your Child—Mrs Mejia 
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What’s On Next Term? 

Thursday 23rd April 

Summer Term begins. 

Toast runs as usual. 
  

Friday 24th 

  

Toast runs as usual. 

Full programme of clubs and activities begins on Monday 

28th April. 

Brainteaser of the Week 
 
 

MAGNIFICENT 

Use the letters to make new words 

Reports 
Your child will bring home an end of term pack this afternoon.  

Packs are usually given to the eldest child so please let Mrs 

Penn know as soon as possible if yours is not received.  If your 

child is absent today then the pack will be sent to you in this 

afternoon’s post. 

Happy Birthday to . . . 
 

Rebecca in F6 

Kirstin and Sofia in F5 

Gabriella in F3 

Amal in F2 

Ariana in Kg 

Who all have birthdays over the Easter break 

Merits and Courtesies 

Gold Merit  

F5 Maddie 

F1 Megan, Gaby 

Silver Merit  

F5 Georgina, Freya 

F3 Scarlett 

Bronze Merit  

F5 Sophie 

Silver Courtesy  

F5 Kristie 

Bronze Courtesy  

F5 Maddie 

F4 Amelia, Loryn, Becca, Neve 

Summer Uniform 
 

Just a reminder that the children should be wearing summer 

uniform when they return after Easter.  

 

Uniform can be purchased from Monkhouse in Cheadle Hulme 

or from the Parents’ Committee’s supply of second hand uni-

form.  Please let your Form Rep know if you require anything. 

 

If you have any outstanding payments please can you bring 

them back to the Office. 

Lotto Winner 
 

Congratulations to Sally Chambers, who has won the Parents’ 

Committee Lotto for the second time this year! 

If you would like to enter please contact Linda Hendry ghen-

dry2@btinternet.com. 

Lost Property 
When you are washing uniform and sports kit 

over the holidays, please can you take a moment 

to check that all your child’s belongings are 

clearly labelled.  If you have any uniform that 

doesn’t belong to your child, please can you 

bring it back to the Office as soon as possible 

after the holidays so that it can be returned to its 

Clubs and Activities 
We’ve got some great clubs next term, includ-

ing tennis, Spanish and fashion design.  To re-

serve a place for your child please return your 

form, together with payment to the School Of-

fice by the end of the first week of next term.  If 

you have outstanding payments from this term 

please settle them as soon as possible. 

Inter-House Hockey 
The Form 5 and 6 girls spent Wednesday after-

noon playing in the annual Inter-House Hockey 

Tournament in the Sports Hall.  The girls played 

in three hockey matches each and displayed 

some great tactical awareness and teamwork.  

Gawsworth came fourth with 3 points, Capest-

horne came third with 7 points, Tatton were sec-

ond with 11 points and Moreton stormed to vic-

tory with 15 points.  Well done girls! 


